Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: residential care placements for looked-after children
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I'm working on a story for the Guardian looking at the increasing cost of residential care placements for looked-after children with the most complex needs in England.

Various DCSs have told me they are increasingly having to pay £10,000 a week for emergency placements for some children. Some say prices have doubled over the last 3 years, with providers recently using the cost of living crisis as an excuse to hike rates by 16% or more.

I'm trying to find out how widespread the issue is of LAs paying these extortionate prices. Sadly the government doesn't collect this data (despite the children's commissioner's 2020 report which recommended the DfE or Ofsted started doing so), so I'm asking all DCSs for this information individually.

Are you able to tell me the following:

1. What is the most expensive residential care placement you have had to commission for a single child in the past five years, and what specialised services were being provided for that cost? (eg £10k a week for six months for a 13-year-old girl with autism subject to a deprivation of liberty order who was deemed a danger to herself and others).

Answer:

£15.4k for young man in secure welfare accommodation for a 6 month period.
2. How often in the past five years have you had to pay at least £10,000 a week per child?
	Financial Year
	Number of £10+k Placements

	2021-2022
	4

	2020-2021
	1

	2019-2020
	1

	2018-2019
	0

	2027-2018
	0


 
3. In the above cases were the providers private?

5 private & 1 Local Authority provision.

I am also trying to understand why it costs so much - is it simply that private operators have local authorities over a barrel and can charge what they like (particularly for emergency placements on a Friday afternoon), or does it really cost so much to look after one vulnerable child? MOJ stats show it "only" costs £270k a year to keep a child in a secure children's home...

Please refer to the Competitions & Market Authority Report: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/childrens-social-care-market-study-final-report/final-report
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
